


Circular 

To: Conformity Assessment Bodies Recognized by the Authority 

 

With reference to our previous circular dated 15/05/2024 regarding the adoption of updates 
to the standards (SASO IEC 62680-1-2:2017 and SASO IEC 62680-1-3:2020), the 
standardization of smartphones and electronic devices charging ports, and our 
subsequent circular dated 08/07/2024 regarding the update of implementation dates. 

In response to challenges raised to the Authority regarding the implementation of the 
standards (SASO IEC 62680-1-2:2023 and SASO IEC 62680-1-3:2023), we wish to inform 
you of the Authority’s decision as follows: 

• The Authority will accept test reports in accordance with the standard SASO IEC 
62368-1:2020, titled “Audio/Video, Information and Communication Technology 
Equipment - Part 1: Safety Requirements.” 

• A self-declaration of conformity must be submitted to the Authority as part of the 
product’s technical file, confirming compliance with the standardization of charging 
ports and performance requirements in accordance with the updated standards 
SASO IEC 62680-1-2:2023 and SASO IEC 62680-1-3:2023. 

• A grace period of one year is granted for the implementation of the above 
procedures, starting from 01/01/2025. After the grace period, the decision will be 
reviewed, and submission of test reports in accordance with the aforementioned 
updated standards will be required. 

We request all recognized conformity assessment bodies to notify their clients of this 
decision and ensure the presence of the required declarations. The Authority will monitor 
compliance starting from the effective date of this decision. 

 

Best regards, 
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